Shrewsbury Youth Hockey

Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday July 16th, 2014 - 7:30 PM

Board Members:  Lee Mancini, Chris Shuler, John Umile, Harry Gaston, John Morse, Kevin O’Brien, Pat Moore, Steve Forget, Ray Charest, Kevin Lynch, Joe Flynn, Chris Arsenault, and Dennis Serocki
Present: (7) Joe Flynn, Lee Mancini, Harry Gaston, Kevin O’Brien, John Morse, Steve Forget, and John Umile
Absent: (6) Dennis Serocki, Chris Arsenault, Chris Shuler, Ray Charest, Pat Moore, and Kevin Lynch
Meeting called to order at 7:56 pm by Harry Gaston and seconded by Lee Mancini
Old Business: None
Recording Secretary:  Lee Mancini presented the minutes from the June 25th meeting.  Harry accepts the minutes, seconded by Steve Forget.
Treasury:  Dennis is absent.  Harry reported that Dennis will be meeting with Ray to go over transferring the treasurer role to Dennis.  Also, Harry needs to go to Avidia Bank and discuss check signing powers as the president.

Scheduling:  Chris is absent.  Harry asked about when we will be hearing from FMC about ice time hours.  Kevin O’Brien reported that it should be shortly that we get our contract and practice hours.

AYHL:  Steve said that he talked with Steve Tepper about moving the PeeWee 3/Blue team into the PeeWee 3 Division from PeeWee 4.  Everything is set currently.   

USA/MA Hockey: Dennis was absent.  Kevin O’Brien reported that the next meeting is in August, and the last one was in May.  Kevin O’Brien also reported that we got the software for imputing rosters.

Website:  Chris is absent.  Harry wants to look at the balances and wants this updated.  Also, Harry said that we need to update the Board Meeting Minutes on the website.
House League:  Pat Moore is absent.  Harry discussed at Spirit of Shrewsbury promoting a TRY Hockey Program.  Mass Hockey will provide so many pairs of free equipment and FMC will promote using free skates.  Harry mentioned that Westborough Toyota’s sponsorship is up – so we need a sponsor for house league.  Kevin O’Brien and John Umile – mentioned Buffalo Wild Wings and Wegmans.  Harry discussed getting Hats and T-Shirts for House League.  Lee Mancini brought up the idea of Bring A Friend To House League.

Coaches:  John Umile said that he is still waiting to hear back from two possible people for coaching the Mite 3 team.  Lee Mancini will email John Umile the new list of teams so head coaches can contact the assistants.  John said he will also send out the links for clinics and USA Hockey Coaching Info.  Harry also brought up having the coaches all meet on the ice.  Harry talked about John telling Chris Shuler to block out time for coaches on the ice.
PeeWees:  Harry stated that he talked with two people who had some questions about the new PeeWee Blue and Gold teams.  But everyone else is good with the process.
Co-Op with Bantams: Nothing to report. 

Merchandising/Equipment:  Chris Arsenault is absent.  Kevin O’Brien said that he spoke with Chris about the people who missed out on shirt fittings.  Brought up Maddux Neddo and Drew Pederson having the same number – agreed to pay the amount to change Maddux’s number if needed.   Kevin O’Brien and Chris Arsenault met with Jim and Mark about merchandising equipment for SYHA.
Harry brought up either getting a new lock or changing the combination for the box at Lake Ave.  Harry wanted to talk to Chris Arsenault – about getting a puck sponsorship.  Joe Flynn discussed having the small weighted cones at the Northstar.
Fundraising:  Kevin Lynch was absent, nothing new to report.  We will reach out to Mike Blum who had mentioned an interest in helping out
Skills:  Lee Mancini will meet with Shayne to discuss skills for 2014-2015 and email Board the options 
Sponsorship:  Chris Arsenault was absent, nothing to report.  Kevin O’Brien discussed helping out to get sponsors.  Harry discussed that Chris Arsenault will put together a sponsorship letter and send to board ASAP.  We need to create a timeline for sponsorships that can be used each year.  We need 11 sponsors for mites/squirts/peewees plus one for house league – total of 12.  And then puck sponsorship.
Tryouts/Placements:  Harry stated that by January 1st he wants to have tryout plan in place for 2015 tryouts.  John and Joe will put together a list of ideas for tryouts for the October meeting.
Midgets:  Kevin O’Brien had nothing new to report

Learn to Skate: Steve Forget had nothing to report
Tournaments: Nothing new to report.
Middle School Update:  Nothing to report.  
New Business:  Harry mentioned initiatives for 2014-2015 with respect to recruiting from West Boylston and Boylston for new players to help increase our numbers.  John Morse discussed creating a Facebook Page.  Joe Flynn mentioned discussing the Pocket Roster APP at the next meeting in August.
Next meeting:  
The next board meeting will be August 6th at 7:30pm at Gaston Art. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:06pm by John Umile and seconded by John Morse
